O

Long Beach Water
S\enprioy Warsr-Bsennaanat Bevics Christopher J. Garner
General Manager

April 10, 2020

Mr. Dmitriy Ginzburg, P.E.

District Engineer

State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Drinking Water

500 N. Central Ave, Suite 500
Glendale, CA 91203

Dear Mr. Ginzburg:

The Long Beach Water Department (LBWD) is submitting this letter for lead user service line
inventory and replacement timeline. LBWD does not have service lines with lead or unknown
materials, but suspected that there may be galvanized service lines that have short lead “pigtails”
initially installed between the corporation stop and the galvanized service line. LBWD implemented
the galvanized service line investigation and replacement program in March 2017. After 3 years of
aggressive replacement, there are currently 48 galvanized service lines remaining and the planned
replacement timeline is in the enclosed form.

Please feel free to call me at (562) 570-2420 if you need any further information.

Sincerely,

-

L

Tai J. Tseng, P.E.
Assistant General Manager-Operations

cc:  Mr. Christopher J. Garner, General Manager, LBWD
Ms. Cynthia E. Andrews-Tate, Water Quality Manager, LBWD
Mr. Douglas E. McKee, Treatment Superintendent, LBWD
File
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